REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING

COMMITTEE OF ANC 6A 

May 16, 2008 

Present: Commissioners: David Holmes
Resident Members: Drew Ronneberg, Jeff Fletcher, Barbara Halleck

Drew Ronneberg chaired the meeting. 

Community Comments

The ANC 6A Economic Development and Zoning Committee is recruiting members to work with vacant property issues.
Status Reports

None
Old Business

None

New Business

1. 225 9th St. NE – HPA #08-239.  Demolition of a garage, construction of a new garage.

Presenter
Derrick Siever of Precision Contracting

Lou Fiore, owner of 225 9th St. NE

Committee questions/concerns
a) Is the current garage on Mr. Fiore’s property legal; e.g., does he truly own the property that extends into the alley past the back of the other garages on the alley?

b) If he does not own the property that extends back into the alley, will the garage’s footprint exceed lot occupancy rules?

Motion(s) made

The ED&Z Committee, without quorum, passed a motion to support the historic preservation aspect of Mr. Fiore’s garage project with encouragement to move the garage back out of the alley.
Notes
· Had submitted plans to the DCRA for a new garage at 225 9th St. NE that was 26’ long.

· Based on the meeting, anticipated a BZA hearing for exceeding lot coverage regulations and cut the garage size to 20’ long.  Current plans are for 16’ x 20’ x 15’ high.
· Mr. Fiore is now applying for less than originally requested.

· There is an existing small garage (16’ x 10’) that Mr. Fiore currently uses for storage, as it is too small to accommodate his vehicle.

· Mr. Fiore proposes tearing down the old garage, building 10’ deeper into his property.  The proposed design includes an angled entryway instead of a back door facing directly into the alley. This design is favored by Mr. Fiore as it will make it easier for him to access the garage with his vehicle.  Mr. Siever also stated that he believes it will make it easier for other drivers to maneuver through the alley.
· Mr. Fiore stated that he is legally disabled and needs a large garage for his current vehicle and looking forward to changes in his condition, he will likely need to park a handicapped accessible vehicle in the garage.  

· The back of the current garage now extends out into the alley some feet further than other garages on the same alley. Derrick Siever’s drawings seem to indicate that the property belongs to Mr. Fiore but the Committee believes that issue is still in question due to the placement of the other garages.

· The DC regulations state that the garage must be 12’ from the center of the alley.  The Committee is concerned that the original garage is not legal.

· Neighbors attending the ED&Z meeting stated that 

· The alley is very narrow

· People bump into (her) fence because they cannot pass cleanly through
· They are concerned that Mr. Siever’s crews not use the alley as staging, work space as many neighbors have garages that the need access to.

· Mr. Fiore and Mr. Siever stated that they would not use the alley as a staging space; that the current garage space and yard would be used for staging and that they would not block the alley.

· Mr. Fiore also stated that the alley is narrow all the way through and that it would be very difficult to get the whole alley fully cleared.

· The ED&Z Committee encouraged Mr. Fiore to move the garage back to align with other garages on the alley.  Mr. Fiore said he thought this would increase his lot occupancy percentage; ED&Z Committee stated that it would not, as he would still own the space in the alley.

2. 1131 D St. NE – HPA #07-337.  Mr. Barry Johnson will be presenting plans for the renovation of 1131 D St. NE

Presenter/Speaker
Mr. Barry Johnson, owner of the property
Ms. Pip Gilmore, neighbor, speaking in opposition to the project

Committee questions/concerns

a) The committee is concerned that the overall design of the project does not blend with the surrounding area; the extension is set back from the street to allow additional parking.

b) The committee would like to have seen Mr. Johnson return one curb cut to the community.

Motion(s) made

None.  
Notes
· Mr. Johnson purchased 1131 D St. NE in 2002 and decided to redevelop the building, which had been neglected for some time.

· Mr. Johnson expressed his efforts to reach out to the appropriate governing bodies—DCRA, HPRB, CHRS, and the ANC; he said that it was very important that he proceeded by the book on this project. 

· The original plan for the site was to be four units; he has now changed his plans:

· The plans call for a “two unit flat” with space for a single family and a supporting apartment

· Includes an extension to the side of the building that will butt up against the neighboring building.

· Maintenance of the curb cut in front to allow for parking; with an ornamental fence obscuring the parking space

· Covering two of the existing four openings of the adjacent building

· Re-establishing the bay on the front of the structure

· The drawings also indicate a second parking space would be available

· The two-unit flat allows for 60% lot occupancy by matter of right.

· There was some discussion about past invitations to Mr. Johnson and confusion regarding communication between the ANC 6A ED&Z Committee and Mr. Johnson.
· In Mr. Johnson’s discussions with DCRA, he stated that DCRA had asked him to move the addition back from the street. 

· Mr. Johnson stated that he sees the curb cut as an economic benefit as it makes the space easier to rent. When asked, he stated that under no circumstances would he return the curb space to the community.
· Mr. Johnson also stated that the windows on the neighboring building were illegal based on zoning regulations—it is illegal to have openings on space that you do not control. In his plans, however, he stated that he would only close two of the openings with his addition.

· Mr. Johnson provided a “list of supporting neighbors” for the renovation of 1133 D. St. NE but the list does not indicate what the users were signing; in other words, it’s a list of supporters but we cannot determine what they are supporting.  However, the committee also received seven signed letters from other neighbors who directly oppose Mr. Johnson’s proposed addition.

· Ms. Pip Gilmore spoke in opposition to this project.

· The two properties used to work as a single property

· The modern design of the addition would negatively impact the historic nature and design of the neighborhood

· Mr. Johnson proposes to close up more open areas which benefit the neighborhood

· She does not want to have her windows closed up and does not want to sit on her roof deck and see Mr. Johnson’s wall.

· Mr. Johnson replied that he is following historic guidelines in materials and style.

· The committee agreed that while they are not in favor of this project, it appears to be within his rights to build the addition.  No recommendation is passed forward to ANC6A.

3. Recommendation to the ANC for preferred proposals for 1343 Maryland Ave. NE and 525 9th St. NE

Presenter/Speaker
Mr. Julian Hunt, Hunt Laudi Studio

Mr. David Holmes, ANC 6A Commissioner

Committee questions/concerns

None
Motion(s) made

The ED&Z Committee, without quorum, passed a motion to support the proposal presented by the Argos Group.  

Committee questions/concerns

· David Holmes stated that the committee and the ANC are grateful for the time and energy that the presenters put into developing their proposals and sharing them with us.
· All proposals came in at about the same price so that the decision regarding which proposal to accept would be based on design and service to the community.

· The projects incorporated several different ideas, including an art center and day care center.

· However, the ED&Z committee felt that a simpler project would be more in keeping with each of the locations.

· When questioned specifically about the external glass stairwell, Mr. Hunt stated that he felt that they had been very respectful of the buildings and that it is important for people to see that a neighborhood can change.  

· Without quorum, the committee passed a motion to accept the Argos proposal.

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting: 

Wednesday, June 18, 2008 

7-9 PM 

640 10th Street, NE 

2nd Floor - Sherwood Recreation Center

